
Dear Editor, 

I am pleased to hear that the contribution has been accepted, and I would like to thank 
you for your assistance and cooperation. Please accept the latest version of the 
contribution in which the errors discovered in the last review have been corrected. 

Please accept my apologies for the delay in this final iteration. 

Best regards, 

Álvaro de Pascual Collar 


